Eat Red Meat!*
* from grass fed cows – local farms if you can

I just got done listening to an interview with Dr. James
Carlson about the importance of red meat and saturated fat in
the diet and how the recent study that came out from Harvard
is fraught with poor research and advice. That report says any
level of red meat consumption increases the rate of mortality.
I strongly encourage you to take a listen at red-meat-bane-orboon.
Dr. Carlson is the author of a book entitled Genocide: How
Your Doctor’s Dietary Ignorance Will Kill You. Think about
that title, please, because it speaks a sad and deadly truth.
Dr. Carlson specializes in treating patients with heart
disease, diabetes and obesity and does so by encouraging his
patients to eat more red meat and animal products and reduce
their consumption of whole grains and fruits. He says he sees
“wonderful health benefits” when they change their diet in
this way.
Because I know how busy everyone is and how inundated we are
with SO much information, I felt compelled to note some of the
highlights of the interview. This is very very important
information that is contrary to the mainstream ill-advice the
media is perpetuating.

The above mentioned “study” is based on questionnaires filled
out by people from memory. Inferences were then drawn from
those results. Lifestyle factors (confounding factors) like
smoking, drinking, BMI and being sedentary were not adequately
considered. No differentiation in the source of the meat was
made. So corn fed, hormone and antibiotic laden factory cows
were put in the same catagory as beef from cows raised in the
sunshine on pasture. There is a difference. We are what we eat
and the cows are what they eat.
Dr. Carlson points out in the interview the importance of
cholesterol and saturated fat in the diet for proper nervous
and circulatory system function. As a biochemist, he stresses
that the danger comes not from eating cholesterol but from
when our body creates cholesterol out of glucose and fructose.
In the modern U.S. diet, this means processed food – and items
like whole grains, pasta, rice and fruit. These products
contain an overabundance of carbohydrates that break down to
simple sugars which form the cholesterol that causes deadly
plaque in the arteries. When his patients back off on carbs,
their critical lab numbers (i.e. blood sugar and blood
pressure) improve. He also contends that he has seen HDL
increase more with the consumption of good saturated fats than
with exercise.
Denise Minger’s analysis of the Harvard study was discussed. I
encourage you to look further into her critical, well written
examination of the faulty research.
Carlson’s “take home” from the interview is to be VERY
cautious about the advice from this study. He ends by saying
if you’re obese and have issues with diabetes and heart
disease, grass fed red meat is the way to go (and back off
whole grains and fruit)…based on his clinical practice of over
20 years.
As always, I encourage you to do your own research and come up
with your own conclusions.

Until next time, wishing you Real Food for Real Health so you
can be Real Happy

Rethinking the Food Pyramid…

Did you know that after the USDA released the Food Pyramid in
1992 the rate of obesity skyrocketed? That’s what happens when
you encourage people to consume 6-11 servings a day of grain
products without mention of product quality. And yes, there
was a major link to the grain lobby. At the same time, the tip
of the pyramid made the recommendation to use fats
sparingly…no regard for the difference between good and bad
fats. No mention of the fact that all our hormones are made
from cholesterol.
The pyramid evolved and we were encouraged to eat less grains,
make them whole, consume more fruits and veggies, but still
eat “lowfat” milk and protein sources. We now have a “plate”
as a guide – it’s better but does not address the need for
high quality fat consumption (so necessary DAILY for cell and
brain health) or the processing of grains/nuts/seeds in a
manner so our body can better use their nutrients. The issues
of pesticide residues, dangers of genetically modified
organisms, concern about antibiotics and hormones in our
animal products are not mentioned. These issues are real and
are negatively effecting our health with every bite.

With so much mis-information out there, are you feeling
overwhelmed? Feeling misled? Please don’t despair. The
movement to get back to REAL nutrient dense food is growing
exponentially. We will get there one step at a time. Pick a
place to start this month. How about finding a local market in
your area where you can meet the REAL farmer who grows your
food. Or pick one vegetable or fruit in your diet and promise
yourself you will only buy it if it’s grown organically.
One positive effort by the USDA is the program Know Your
Farmer, Know Your Food. This is a step in the right direction
to deal with the issues mentioned above. Here in Muskegon
County, we are fortunate to have a source for local and
organic food called Sweetwater Local Foods Market.
Take that first step.
Just start…
Until next time, wishing you real food for real health so you
can be real happy.
Update January 2014 – Denise Minger has now published an
amazing book I highly recommend Death By Food Pyramid.

